
Tom & Diane Yancey 
3681 Strolling Hills Road 

Cameron Park, CA 95682 
(916)835-1454 

Helen Baumann 
Board of Supervisors 
330 Fair Lane 
Building A 
Placerville, CA 95667 

Re: Light of the Hills / Special Use Permit 

Dear Helen, 

My wife and I are strongly opposed to church building a ball field that will be open to the 
public. We have no issue with the church developing the parcel for its own use, as long 
as it is consistent with the RE-5 zoning, which a ball field is not. 

Our 5-acre home (APN 109-1 61-12) is located approximately 75 yards from the proposed 
ball field. We purchased our home realizing we are close to the Burke Junction and 
Safeway shopping center. We felt comfortable with the purchase knowing that we had a 
large buffer (the parcel the LOTH is proposing the ball field on) between use and the 
shopping centers. Prior to purchasing our home, we checked into the zoning of the 
adjacent vacant parcels to verify they were indeed RE-5, which they all were except one. 
This gave us the comfort of knowing we had a large buffer zone, which some day would 
be developed, into a single-family residence per the current zoning. The addition of a 
public ball will not only take away that buffer it will bring more traffic and noise right 
into our back yard. Our horse-riding arena is right next to the proposed ball field. The 
noise form the ball field will make it unsafe for my girls ages 3 and 11 to ride our horses 
as they are easily spooked by loud noises. 

My wife and I have personal experience with having a ball field in our back yard. Our 
last home in Fair Oaks was only 100 yards from a public ball field. From spring to fall, 
the baseball games would start at 9am and would go until 9pm. Even after the games 
ended at night, the players and family would stay and "loiter" for even longer, extending 
the noise into the late evening. The noise and traffic from the games were unrelenting; it 
was disruptive to our way of life. Thus we escaped to Cameron Estates to live in a rural, 
peaceful lifestyle. 

There is a vacant 18-acre parcel (APN 109-250-12) zoned multi family use. This 
property is located directly behind my home and surrounds the Church on two sides and 
has 100 feet of frontage road on Rodeo Rd on the west side of the Church. Numerous 
times the different owners of the parcel tried to develop the property with multi-family 


















